
Whippany, NJ – June 23, 2025 – The Hanover Township

Board of Education is pleased to announce the

appointment of Marci Krasny as Business

Administrator/Board Secretary, effective August 18,

2025, or sooner if released from her current contract.

Ms. Krasny brings nearly two decades of experience

spanning public education, finance, and operations. Her

background combines years as a classroom teacher with

extensive leadership in school business management—

giving her a deep understanding of how thoughtful

financial decisions directly support teaching and

learning.
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Ms. Krasny began her career in school business as the School Business Administrator/Board

Secretary for the Hampton School District, where she laid a strong foundation for her commitment

to responsible budgeting and efficient operations. She later served as the School Business

Administrator/Board Secretary for the Garwood School District and, since 2023, has worked as the

Assistant School Business Administrator/Board Secretary for Cranford Public Schools. In Cranford,

she oversees budgeting, purchasing, payroll, benefits administration, capital planning, construction

projects, and supervises facilities, maintenance, and food services.

Throughout her career, Ms. Krasny has drawn upon more than fifteen years as an educator, which

continues to shape her student-first approach to fiscal responsibility and operational planning.

Superintendent Justin Toomey shared, “Marci has the right mix of know-how and heart. She

understands how important it is to be smart with our budget while always keeping students front

and center. I’m excited to have her on our team, and I know she’ll help us make thoughtful choices

that keep our schools strong and our community confident in how we use every tax dollar.”



Ms. Krasny will take the reins from Dr. Edward Izbicki, who has served as Interim Business

Administrator/Board Secretary since July 1, 2024. The Board and district thank Dr. Izbicki for

stepping in and guiding the district’s operations over the past year.

Reflecting on her new role, Ms. Krasny shared, “I am eager to lead initiatives that enhance

efficiency, promote transparency, and ensure that every resource is strategically aligned to support

students. It’s a privilege to collaborate with the board, staff, and community to create a strong

foundation for all learners to thrive.”

As Business Administrator/Board Secretary, Ms. Krasny will oversee the district’s financial

operations, budget development, facilities management, and capital projects. She will work closely

with the Board, district leaders, and the community to maintain responsible, transparent practices

that keep students at the center while carefully managing taxpayer resources. The district remains

committed to balancing excellent educational opportunities with fiscal efficiency and accountability

to the community.

The Hanover Township Board of Education looks forward to welcoming Ms. Krasny and is

confident that her leadership will strengthen the district’s financial health and uphold Hanover

Township’s tradition of delivering high-quality education in a cost-effective, responsible manner.

About Hanover Township Public Schools:

Hanover Township Public Schools serves over 1,200 students across four schools in Morris County,

New Jersey, and is recognized for academic excellence and innovative programs preparing

students for success in a global society.
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